
 

 

 

 

 

Detroit Refinery Response to COVID-19 

 

 

 

 

 

Additionally, Marathon Petroleum is promoting proven personal hygiene practices to employees, including frequent 

handwashing, covering coughs and sneezes and minimizing physical contact where possible. As many U.S. states 

have implemented “social distancing” measures to reduce the probability of spreading the virus from otherwise 

healthy people to those most at risk, Marathon Petroleum has introduced remote working programs; limited 

attendance and duration of meetings; restricted visitors at our facilities; and have actively encouraged employees to 

avoid large crowds and unnecessary physical contact. Other company policies have been updated to reflect the 

changing work environment and to accommodate the needs of our employees.  

Other measures in place have included targeted travel restrictions; self-quarantine guidelines; additional cleaning 

protocols; business-continuity plans to accommodate staffing needs in the event of illness-related absenteeism; 

working with critical suppliers to ensure ongoing support in the event of illness-related disruptions; providing 

additional hand-sanitizers at owned-and-operated retail stores; and communicating frequently to all employees 

regarding the risks of COVID-19, and mitigation steps they should take to protect themselves and others. 

The energy industry is critical to the nation’s infrastructure and the Detroit refinery is maintaining production 

capabilities. We are necessarily exempt from some state and local restrictions in order to ensure this service and 

have implemented other measures at our facilities to protect our employees, contractors and the communities we 

serve. We continue to monitor the latest local and national developments regarding COVID-19 and adjust our 

response to the situation daily, as events warrant.   

Please stay safe and healthy, 

Dave Leaver, 

General Manager  

Detroit Refinery 

Community 

Update April 2020 

At Marathon Petroleum, our priority is to protect our employees, contractors and the communities we serve as we 

continue providing the fuels and other products that are essential to keeping us all safe. 

Marathon Petroleum has had a pandemic response plan 

in place for many years. Since January, as the COVID-19 

outbreak has spread, we have reviewed and updated our 

plan, guided by global health experts including the 

Centers for Disease Control, the World Health 

Organization, local health authorities, and state and 

federal governments. 



 

 

 

 

MPC donated nearly 40,000 masks to local and regional Michigan hospitals, including Beaumont Health System, 

Wayne Campus, Henry Ford Hospital, Beaumont Children’s Hospital and the Helen DeVoss Children’s 

Hospital. 

 

Additionally, the Detroit refinery made a $5,000 

donation to the to Detroit Public Safety Foundation 

to assist the needs of DPD and DFD during this 

unpreceded time. And another $5,000 donation to 

the local Salvation Army for PPE for workers and 

food for those being affected by COVID-19. 

“These donations are our humble contribution to help 

make their jobs safer and support their brave efforts. 

We probably never think of these folks on the front line of this pandemic, like we do nurses and doctors, but they are right 

there feeding the people in our community,” added Leaver. 

For those in the 48217-zip code, the refinery teamed up with the Kemeny Center to provide cleaning and personal 

hygiene items that the City of Detroit Parks & Recreation Division distributed to those in need. Items that were 

provided include disinfectant spray, hand sanitizer, laundry detergent, toothpaste, toothbrushes, razors and 

deodorant among other items. Residents are asked to inquire at the Kemeny Center as to the current availability of 

these items.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the Local Level 

Marathon Petroleum Supports COVID-19 Efforts 

 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, 

Marathon Petroleum donated more than 

575,000 N95 respirator masks to 45 hospitals 

and other healthcare organizations in 20 states 

to help protect healthcare providers as they treat 

patients infected with COVID-19. The masks 

were from a supply MPC prepared years ago as 

part of its pandemic response plan. 

At the National Level 

 In addition, the Marathon Petroleum Foundation donated $1 

million to the American Red Cross which will help supply critical 

resources necessary to safely provide disaster relief and support 

to those in crisis during the COVID-19 pandemic and beyond. 

MPC also announced to its employees that the company will match 100% of employee donations to a qualifying 

charity that the employee chooses, up to $10,000 per employee. The charity will get the employee contribution 

immediately and the matching contribution from MPC roughly 30 days later. This is effective for the entire year! 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marathon Petroleum Corp. (MPC) has established a companywide goal to reduce its greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions per 

barrel of oil equivalent (BOE) processed to 30% below 2014 levels by 2030. The company has linked achievement of the 

goal to its executive compensation program and certain employee programs. 
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The 2030 goal builds upon the business strategy MPC highlighted in its Perspectives on Climate-Related Scenarios report, 

which has lowered MPC’s GHG emissions intensity by approximately 20% over the past five years. Additional focus areas 

to achieve the 2030 goal include expanding its energy efficiency program, reducing methane emissions and increasing use 

of renewable energy. MPC is committed to reassessing this goal as achievements toward GHG emissions intensity 

reductions are realized. 

 

Marathon Petroleum Corporation recently announced that Michael J. 

Hennigan has been appointed president and chief executive officer and 

will join the company’s Board of Directors following the company’s 2020 

annual meeting of shareholders on April 29, 2020.  

As announced last October, current Chairman and Chief Executive 

Officer Gary R. Heminger retired in April after 45 years of service to the 

company.  

As MPC’s new president and CEO, Hennigan brings 38 years of energy 

industry experience in the refining and midstream space, including 

nearly three years with MPLX LP. Hennigan will continue to serve as 

president and chief executive officer of MPLX GP LLC, the general 

partner of MPLX.  

 

Marathon Petroleum Establishes Greenhouse Gas Emissions Goal  

 

Michael J. Hennigan Named President and Chief Executive Officer  

 



Rep. Tyrone Carter Shares His COVID-19 Experience 

and Offers Advice to Keep You Safe 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tyrone Carter (D) is a member of Michigan House of Representatives for District 6, 

which covers a portion of the city of Detroit, Ecorse and River Rouge. In April, Rep. 

Carter tested positive for COVID-19. The Detroit refinery asked him to share his 

experience and advice for his constituents in Southwest Detroit.  

First and foremost: How are you feeling? 

I am fully recovered! As you know, I tested positive on March 26th, and on Tuesday, 

April 14th, I re-tested and the results were negative for the virus. 

 

Given your first-hand experience, what kind of advice do you have for those 

looking to avoid contracting the COVID-19 virus? 

Follow the CDC guidelines, wash your hands, avoid touching your face, stay home and stay safe. 

 

And for those who may have contracted COVID: What’s the best advice for a safe recovery? 

Follow the doctor’s orders. Like any virus, it has to run its course. Stay hydrated with plenty of water and warm 

beverages. Take Tylenol for the fever if you haven’t been prescribed anything and stay away from people.  My 

symptoms were the worst for about four days (high fever, chills, body aches, no taste or appetite, and a dry cough). 

 

What are the best resources for residents to get information, updates and resources during this pandemic? 

Information around this outbreak is changing rapidly. The latest information is available at: 

michigan.gov/coronavirus and cdc.gov/coronavirus and the COVID-19 Hotline at 888-535-6136. 

Food Assistance questions should be directed to the Department of Health and Human Services at 855-275-6424 

between 8am-5pm. 

Unemployment Benefit questions, should be directed to the Unemployment Insurance Agency (UIA) at 866-500-

0017. 

 

Looking ahead, what sort of advice would you offer to Southwest Detroit residents ready to move forward? 

How can they prepare for future emergencies, aid the rejuvenation of the economy and come together as a 

community? 

 First and foremost, we can all help right now by following the Governor’s Stay Home and Stay Safe orders, we are truly 

saving lives the more we stay home. 

- Take this time to slow down and spend time with your kids or family because this has been a reminder of what is truly 

important in life. 

- If you have a small business or service to offer your community, look for ways to help while practicing social 

distancing or move that business or service online.  

-When things get back to normal find out what opportunities exist in your community and volunteer or help where you 

can. Southwest Detroit as we know - is and will continue to suffer long after this health crisis is over and there are a lot 

of people in need. Use your skill set and pitch in. I think with the economic impact, trade for services could be 

beneficial for some of our community members who have lost their source of income.  

 

What can residents be doing while they are at home during the Stay-at-Home order?  

Spend some time and do the following: 

• Census: Residents can complete the 2020 Census Questionnaire at www.my2020census.gov 

• Volunteer if you are able, make phone calls, send emails, etc. 

• Donate Blood and Plasma: Red Cross is seeking fully recovered COVID-19 patients to donate plasma. 

Other residents can donate blood at www.redcrossblood.org.     

http://michigan.gov/coronavirus
http://cdc.gov/coronavirus
http://www.my2020census.gov/
http://www.redcrossblood.org/

